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How often do we start out the New Year by making resolutions and promises that 

are hard to achieve, or you forget them within a few days or weeks in… This year I’d 

like to challenge you to set a few goals for your family’s involvement with 4-H.  

In looking at the 4-H pledge, it ends with the words: for my club, my community, my 

country, and my world. What goals can be set and achieved in those areas?  
 

For my club… you can become an active member or volunteer, attend meetings, 

organize a community service project or an educational outing, participate in 

activities…  

For my community… participate in community service activities! Nothing makes 

you feel better than knowing you did something that helped someone else.  

For my country… practice leadership. Leaders aren’t born, they are grown. By 

growing your leadership skills, you are preparing yourself and your country for a 

better future!  

For my world… what can you do to make the world a better place, it seems rather 

daunting, doesn’t it? Be kind to others, reduce your carbon footprint and recycle, set 

a positive example for others. Easy things when you break them down.  
 

Over the next several months there will be many opportunities made available to 

help you grow as a 4-H family. Project meetings will be held to grow your skills in 

areas that interest you. The Variety Show will help you gain confidence and share 

your talents with others.  Camps and workshops will be planned to practice 

leadership skills to prepare you for the future. Community service opportunities will 

be available to help you feel good about doing something for others. I encourage 

you to get involved. In the end, you will get more out of this experience than you 

ever imagined, but first you resolve to continue to “make the best better.” 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

4-H and Youth Development Educator 

Happy New Year! 

January / February 2017 

 

Ozaukee County WI. 4-H  

Adapted from a similar article by Tami Gasch, 

Calumet County 4-H Educator 

file:///C:/Users/Kbutler/Documents/Outlook Files
https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
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We teach, we learn, we lead, we serve... 

Drop Date Reminder! 
Important Dates regarding ALL 4-H Projects including 

Livestock!   

 Deadline to DROP Projects for 2016-2017 

Year:  February 1st, 2017 

Any changes to your project information 

should be made through 4-H Online by the due date 

Skating Party! 

Project Leader Training 
Ozaukee and Washington Counties are co-

hosting a project leader training on Saturday, 

January 7, 2017 in West Bend. If you are a 

current 4-H adult OR youth leader, please plan 

on attending this fun, educational and 

informative event.  Plus, it’s a chance to meet 

other 4-H leaders in the two counties and share 

ideas! 

There will also be a New Volunteer 

Orientation training session offered at this 

event. If you are a new volunteer in need of 

training, you are welcome to attend.  Simply 

sign up for that session on the registration form. 

Registration closed December 30th, however 

please call the Extension office if interested to 

check on availability.  For more information and 

sign-up form, please see link: http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/

files/2016/12/2017-Leader-to-Leader-Flyer.pdf 

Jumping Country Event 
Ozaukee 4-H Youth in grades K-7 are invited to attend a 

jumping event / overnight at Jumping Country in Grafton 

on January 13th-14th! 

 When: 6:00 pm Friday, January 13, 2017 

 Pick-Up: 9:30 pm Friday Cloverbuds (grades K-2)  

 Overnight Pick-Up: 8:00 am Saturday grades 3-7 

 

Registration closed January 1st.  However, please call the 

Extension office to check on availability if interested. 

 

Cost for the evening: $2.00 for Cloverbuds or evening 

only participants. 

Cost for overnight participants: $5.00 for Grades 3-7 

$15 maximum fee per family.  

Evening snacks and simple breakfast provided. 

 

For more information, please see link: http://

ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2013/09/Jumping-Country-

Flyer.pdf 

 For additional waiver and health forms, please see the 

Forms page of the website. 

 

Weather Cancellations 

General Leaders and Project Leaders, please e-mail 

your participants if a club or project meeting will be 

cancelled.  

When poor weather conditions make it unsafe for a 

countywide activity, we will post cancellations on the 

Ozaukee County Facebook page at https://

www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H.   

Ozaukee County WI. 4-H  

Ozaukee 4-H’ers… You are invited to a Roller Skating 

Party! 

The Knellsville 4-H Club would like to invite all the 

Ozaukee County 4-H Clubs to their roller skating party!!  

When: Tuesday March 7, from 6:00-8:00pm 

Where: Skateland in Cedarburg. 

Cost: $5.00  

Who: All family members & friends are invited to skate. 

Hope to see you there!  

Inclement Weather Policy 

https://4honline.com
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2016/12/2017-Leader-to-Leader-Flyer.pdf
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2016/12/2017-Leader-to-Leader-Flyer.pdf
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2013/09/Jumping-Country-Flyer.pdf
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2013/09/Jumping-Country-Flyer.pdf
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2013/09/Jumping-Country-Flyer.pdf
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
file:///C:/Users/Kbutler/Documents/Outlook Files
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We teach, we learn, we lead, we serve... 

State 4-H Groups App’s. 
It’s time to start thinking about 4-H Art 

Beat! 4-H Art Beat! was created for 4-H 

members in grades 3-5 and their parents 

and leaders and is the introductory 

program for Wisconsin 4-H Arts and 

Communication!  Art Beat! will be held 

March 17 and 18, 2017, at our State 4-H Camp, Upham 

Woods in the Wisconsin Dells. The weekend will feature a 

look at a variety of arts projects including music, drama, 

visual arts, and more! 4-H members will explore their own 

creativity!   

Registration Deadline is February 10th via 4H Online.  

For more information, including registration instructions, 

please see Art Beat! webpage:  http://fyi.uwex.edu/

wi4harts/artbeat-more-info/ 

 

No Art Lab for 2017 

There will not be a 2017 4-H Art Lab due to the fact that 

the vacant State 4-H Communications Arts Specialist 

position will not be filled in time for us to have this event. 

State 4-H Groups are accepting applications through 

January 28th!  If you are in grades 9-13 and interested 

in being a member of 2017 Art Team, Communications 

Team, or Drama Team, please see State Team website 

for more information: http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4harts/state-

art-group-application-info/ 

 

4-H Drama Company creates a stage performance 

involving acting, song and dance in the five days 

leading up to 4-H and Youth Conference.  

4-H Art Team creates artwork around the theme of the 

WI 4-H and Youth Conference as well as designing and 

organizing the WI 4-H and Youth Conference art 

exhibit, reception & guided exhibit tours.  

4-H Communications Team is new for this year.  If you 

are interested in helping tell the Wisconsin 4-H story 

using multiple forms of communication 

including:  photo, video, social media, blogging and 

writing about club, county and state 4-H events, the 

Communications Team is for you!  

Pinewood Derby: Feb. 12th 
Mark your calendars for 2017 

Pinewood Derby!  This great 

educational racing event is Sunday, 

February 12th at the Fairgrounds 

Pavilion.  All ages, including adults, can enter a car.  Car 

kits and registration forms will be available for purchase 

at the 4-H Jumping Country event, The Bowl-A-Thon, or 

Ozaukee County UW-Extension office (8am-4:30pm M-F).  

Registration is open through February  1st, 2017! 

 

Making a return this year is the Derby Science Day on 

Saturday, February 11th!  So come on Saturday to learn 

about aerodynamics, friction, gravity, potential and 

kinetic energy...what are the secrets to building a fast 

Pinewood Derby Car?  

For more information & sign-up, please see the 

announcement on the 4-H website: http://

ozaukee.uwex.edu/2016/12/07/pinewood-derby-date-set/ 

Photography Contest Too! 
Alongside the Pinewood Derby, the Annual County-wide 

Photography Contest will be displayed!  Any Ozaukee 

County 4-H youth in grades 3-13 are welcome to 

participate.  Of course, all youth enrolled in the 

Photography project should plan on entering! 

Sunday, February 12, 2017: Photography Contest 

For more information, including registration, please see 

the Forms page of the website.   

Registration deadline is January 31st. 

Photos are due to Extension office by February 3rd. 

Registration link: https://goo.gl 

forms/2CrkEYJAMd9JROz72 

 

Questions? Please contact Jeanne 

Kasza at 

jeanne.kasza@pwssd.k12.wi.us Subject: 4‐H Photo Contest 

Art Beat: Grades 3-5 

http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4harts/artbeat-more-info/
http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4harts/artbeat-more-info/
http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4harts/state-art-group-application-info/
http://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4harts/state-art-group-application-info/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/2016/12/07/pinewood-derby-date-set/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/2016/12/07/pinewood-derby-date-set/
https://goo.gl/forms/2CrkEYJAMd9JROz72
https://goo.gl/forms/2CrkEYJAMd9JROz72
mailto:jeanne.kasza@pwssd.k12.wi.us
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4-H Dance! 
Boogie on down Saturday, February 18th to the 4-H 

Dance!  This event is open to friends, family and public!  

Music for all ages from 6:30pm-10:30pm at the Ozaukee 

County Fairgrounds, Pavilion. 

$3.00 at the Door and children 6 and under are Free! 

The 2017 Ozaukee County 4-H  

Variety Show dates have been  

announced!  Brush off those  

microphones, costumes and  

plan to enter! 

 

Auditions: March 4th, 9:00am at Port HS Auditorium 

Show: March 19th, 1:00pm at Port HS Auditorium 

 

*** NEW THIS YEAR*** 

Show date will be on a Sunday Afternoon 

Number of act allow per club based on enrollment. 

 

ENTRY FEE: A $15 per act entry fee will be needed to 

defray the cost of the school rental. Fee can be paid by 

the club or individual and must accompany your entry. 

 

DEADLINE: Applications are due Friday February 10th 

2017. No late entries will be accepted. 

 

AWARDS: Peg Thomson - Best of Show; Large Act -1st 

and 2nd place; Small Act -1st and 2nd place 

 

TICKET SALES: Advance tickets will be available on 

audition day. Advance tickets will be $3.00 for adults and 

$2.00 for children. Night of the show - tickets are $5.00 

for adults and $4.00 for children. 

 

COVER CONTEST: If you are interested in designing art 

for the cover of the program, please submit entries by 

March 5th at the auditions or scan/ email the files to 

Jamie.nevins@gmail.com. Make sure your name and club 

are included with the artwork. If there are any questions, 

please contact Jamie Nevins 262-483-0564. 

 

For more information regarding application, show 

guidelines, volunteer requirements, etc, please see the 

FORMS page of the website.  

University of Wisconsin Extension 

We teach, we learn, we lead, we serve... 

Variety Show Dates Set 

Even though Winter has just begun, we have already 

begun planning for 4-H Summer Camp. Camp this year 

will be June 28th thru July 1st at Camp Lakotah in 

Wautoma WI.  

Older 4-H youth in grades 9-13: now's the time to start 

thinking about if you’d like to be a camp counselor/ camp 

staff. 

Applications for youth and adult camp staff will open 

January 16th and close February 1st.   

Please use the link to apply:  https://goo.gl/

forms/4ixtXBdvySjglPHT2  

(Note: link will not work until January 16th!) 

If you love the outdoors, enjoy leading groups of 

children, and have the ability to organize “wild and crazy” 

camp events, please apply!  

 

Youth in grades 3-8, watch for the information in the 

March Harbinger about camp registration.  

4-H Camp Staff App’s. 

mailto:jamie.nevins@gmail.com
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
https://goo.gl/forms/4ixtXBdvySjglPHT2
https://goo.gl/forms/4ixtXBdvySjglPHT2
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Are you interested in the travel and award opportunities offered for youth 6th grade and above?  Reminder that youth 

will need to submit a cover letter, resume and essay for their application as well as interview.  Workshops will be offered 

to support 4-H members as they complete their resumes and cover letters, as well as prepare for their interviews.  

These workshops will be hands-on, interactive sessions intended to help members prepare their materials and practice 

their interviewing skills.  This is a great life skill, so don’t miss out! 

To Register for an upcoming workshop, please email Kathy at Kathy.butler@ces.uwex.edu or call the UW-Extension 

office at 262-284-8288 by the designated deadline. 

University of Wisconsin Extension 

We teach, we learn, we lead, we serve... 

Resume Writing & Interview Workshops Scheduled 

Topic Date & Time Location Register by: 

4-H Resume & Cover Letter Work-
shop 

Thursday, January 12, 2017 Ozaukee County Admin-
istration Center Auditorium 

January 9 

4-H Interview Preparation Work-
shop 

 Wednesday, February 1, 2017 

6:30 – 8:30 pm 

Ozaukee County Admin-
istration Center Auditorium 

January 30 

SPRING DEADLINES INCLUDE: 

Key Award  

National Youth Congress   

Wisconsin 4-H Youth Conference 

ALL MATERIALS DUE FEBRUARY 1, 2017 

INTERVIEWS: FEBRUARY 7, 2017  

For more information on Opportunities and Awards, as well as 

overview of the various trips, info on writing resumes and cover 

letters,  please see the “4-H Opportunities and 

Awards” and Form pages of the website. 

EXPLORE NEW PROJECT IDEAS & LEARN NEW SKILLS IN A DAY OF 4-H FUN! 

WHO: Anyone interested in exploring 4-H art projects 

WHEN: Saturday, January 21, 2017 from 10:00 – 3:30 p.m. Sign in begins at 9:45 a.m. 

WHERE: Milwaukee County 4-H Extension Office, 9501 W Watertown Plank Rd, Bldg A, Wauwatosa, WI  53226 

THIS EVENT IS FREE TO ATTEND AND INCLUDES ALL SUPPLIES. 

PARTICIPANTS SHOULD BRING A BAG LUNCH 

REGISTRATION: Sign-in 9:45 - 10:00 a.m. 

SESSION 1: 10:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

LUNCH: 11:30 - noon 

SESSION 2: 12:00 – 1:30 p.m. 

SESSION 3: 1:30 – 3:00 p.m. 

WRAP UP/CLEAN UP: 3:00 – 3:30 p.m. 

Dress for the mess! You will be working with paints, glue, etc. 

 

If you have any questions about the workshop sessions or Art Day, please call or text 

Mary Martinez at 414-491-1834. 

Please click here for the 2017 4-H ART DAY SESSION DESCRIPTIONS. 

Please click here for the Art Day Registration Form.  

Invite to Milwaukee County 4-H Art Day 

mailto:Kathy.butler@ces.uwex.edu
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/tripsawardsopportunities/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/tripsawardsopportunities/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/files/2013/09/Opportunities-Awards-Application-Packet-16-17.pdf
http://counties.uwex.edu/milwaukee/files/2016/12/2017-4H-ART-DAY-SESSION-DESCRIPTIONS.pdf
http://counties.uwex.edu/milwaukee/files/2016/12/2017-Art-Day-Form.pdf
http://counties.uwex.edu/milwaukee/files/2016/12/art-1248813__340.jpg
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Invite to Family Learning Day: Fond du Lac County 4-H 

4-H Motto 

To Make the Best Better 

Fond du Lac County 4-H invites Ozaukee County 4-H members and community youth to Family Learning Day. 

 

Youth from grades K to 12 are invited to Family Learning Day sponsored by Fond du Lac County 4-H. Try cake deco-

rating, decoupage, making a puppet, photography basics, macramé, building a model rocket, ceramics, basic basketball 

or volleyball skills, science, crochet, scale models, plant propagation and more. No experience needed. Come to learn 

and have fun. Parent may attend with child. 

 

The event is Saturday, February 25, 2017 at 9:00 am at UW-Fond du Lac. Registration deadline is January 17. Register 

for up to four sessions. 

 

For more information including registration, please visit the link: http://fonddulac.uwex.edu/files/2011/08/FLD-Program

-Sessions-Whole-Document2017final.pdf or call Fond du Lac UW-Extension 4-H at 920-929-3170. 

Do you need a great birthday gift idea?  Or maybe you love to sport all things 4-H?  

If so, you’re in luck!!!  

A surplus of 4-H merchandise is available at the UW-Extension Office while sup-

plies last! 

 

Checks should be made out to Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association.  Cash will 

be accepted as well. 

4-H Merchandise Available: Reminder 

ITEMS AVAILABLE:  

Badger Buddies Book $7.00 

Baseball Caps: $5.00 

Beach Ball $1.75 

2017 Calendar: $3.50 

Centennial Cow: $7.00 

Charger: $6.25 

Ear Buds: $2.50 

Flashlights: $2.00 

LED Clover Necklace: $2.00 

Mood Pencils: $0.25 

Picnic Blankets: $8.00 

Stylus LED Flashlight: $1.00 

Tote Bag: $1.50 

Umbrellas: $8.00 

Water Bottle: $6.00 

Show Animals at State Fair 
2017 Wisconsin State Fair Market Animal ID’s Youth interested in showing market beef, sheep or swine at the 2017 

Wisconsin State Fair will need to get their animal projects DNA/RFID identified through the Wisconsin Livestock 

Identification Consortium by the respective Wisconsin State Fair eligibility deadlines. 

February 13, 2016: Beef Deadline  

May 8, 2016: Sheep and Swine Deadline  

For more information go to: http://wistatefair.com/competitions/junior-livestock/. 

http://fonddulac.uwex.edu/files/2011/08/FLD-Program-Sessions-Whole-Document2017final.pdf
http://fonddulac.uwex.edu/files/2011/08/FLD-Program-Sessions-Whole-Document2017final.pdf
http://wistatefair.com/competitions/junior-livestock/
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Did you know that there are many scholarship 

opportunities for Ozaukee County 4-H Youth?  Check out 

the Forms page, Foundation page, and the 

Announcements page on a regular basis for scholarship 

opportunities and updates!  It’s the best place to get 

current information. 

 Forms Page 

 Foundation Page 

 Announcements Page 

 

Many opportunities have a winter or 

early spring application deadline, so be 

sure to check back often! 

 

Attending the upcoming Resume Writing and 

Interview Workshops (see previous page) would be very 

beneficial to applying for scholarships! 

 

Here’s a list of some of the Opportunities: 

Wisconsin State Fair Dairy Promotion Scholarship  

The Wisconsin Pork Association Youth Committee is 

offering Youth Pig Project scholarships. 

Wisconsin Pork Association Offers Scholarships 

Check out the Scholarship area on the Forms page of 

the  4-H webpage: 

2017 Haunt Scholarship 

Farm Bureau Scholarship 

Jeri Boehlke Memorial Scholarship  

Ozaukee County Dairy Promotion Scholarship 

Farm Bureau Scholarship Form  

Scholarship Opportunities 

4-H Motto 

To Make the Best Better 

Check out the event photos on Facebook 

Thank you to all of the participants in the 

2016-2017 Communication Festival! This 

annual festival is a wonderful way to learn 

and hone your speaking and presentation 

skills.  

All youth have received or will receive a participation 

certificate and award for participating. Youth in the 

Junior/Intermediate/Senior Age Groups were awarded 

first, second, and third places in each category. 

Cloverbuds were not judged competitively.  

If you were not present to receive your award, we have 

given it to your club’s General Leader. So please check 

with them if you haven’t received your award yet.  

Communication Fest. Review 

    Teaching Demo. 

Power-

Point  Speech 

Cloverbuds    n/a  n/a n/a  Jacob C. 

Junior 3-5th 
grades 

  
    

  First Brandon G. Nicholas B. Reese K. Brandon G. 

  Second 
Alexis L. Rebecca G. 

Mandalyn 
C. Alexis L. 

  Third n/a  Brandon G. n/a   n/a 

            

Intermedi-
ate 6th-8th 
grades 

  
    

  First Maria L. Tim G. Kayla W. Kayla W. 

  
Second 

Jadealyse 
H. Caleb G.  n/a David G. 

  
Third n/a  David G.  n/a 

Paul R./Tim 
R. TIE 

            

Senior 9-
13th grades 

  
    

  First  n/a 
Rebecca D. 
& Claire P. n/a  Kyle H. 

  Second  n/a n/a   n/a Josh R. 

  Third  n/a n/a   n/a Sarah R. 

http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-foundation/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/announcements/
http://wistatefair.com/competitions/dairy-promo-board/
http://www.wppa.org/youth-pig-project/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
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National Horse Programs 

4-H Motto 

To Make the Best Better 

Check out the event photos on Facebook 

National 4-H Congress is 4-H’s flagship event. For over 90 

years, youth from the United States and its territories 

have participated in this youth leadership development 

conference. Congress provides youth with a quality 

educational and cross-cultural experience. Delegates 

learn about the needs and issues of youth while 

developing into capable, competent, and caring citizens. 

The event is for youth 10th-12th grade at time of 

selection. Maximum age 18 as of January 1, of the year of 

travel. 

When asked about her recent experience, Gabbie B. had 

this to say about her trip: 

This past November I was able to attend the National 4-H 

Congress in Atlanta. I was one of about 50 Wisconsin 

Delegates and almost 1,000 National Delegates.  

We had the opportunity to attend workshops on 

leadership and networking, listen to speakers at the daily 

assemblies, do community service at a local elementary 

school or park, and explore Atlanta.  

I had the unique opportunity of being a Teen Performer! 

I was able to sing and play piano for the delegates, 

advisors, and I even opened for our speaker, a Holocaust 

survivor.  

It was an honor to be chosen for this because a lot of 

people apply but only about 6 get chosen.  

National 4-H Congress has been my favorite 4-H trip that 

I’ve attended.  

I went to the Atlanta Aquarium, dined at the Atlanta 

History Museum, and even saw Miss America at the Gala. 

I encourage all to apply for this trip and to perform! It 

was an incredible opportunity and it is one that I will 

never forget! 

- Submitted by Gabbie B., Ozaukee County 4-H Delegate 

to National Congress 

National Congress Insights 
Recently six members of the Ozaukee County 4-H Horse 

and Pony Project went to the National Quarter Horse 

Congress in Ohio on Oct. 19 and/or the North American 

Livestock Exhibition(NAILE) in Kentucky on Nov. 5, 

2016.  

 

Attending National Quarter Horse Congress (NQHC) 

were Grace T., for her individual demonstration and the 

team of Jess D., Sydni L., Anna P. and Taylor W. for 

hippology, the study of the horse. Grace T. did a 

demonstration on the Equine Circulatory System. For 

their competition, the hippology team placed four riding 

classes, answered 200 different multiple choice questions, 

and did a group speaking response for two questions. The 

team was very excited when Jess D. was awarded a top ten 

for individual judging. The team placed 13th out of 22 

teams.   

 

For NAILE, Jess D., Sydni L., Anna P., and Grace T. went 

for judging, placing classes. The girls placed four halter 

classes and five performance, or riding classes on a large 

range of breeds and riding styles. The team then gave 

memorized reasons, explained their placings on two 

halter and two riding classes. While no one was 

recognized for an award here, the team had the highest 

score for non-reasons. All of the girls worked hard for 

both of their competitions and thoroughly enjoyed the 

experiences that they had. We would like to thank the 

Ozaukee County Leaders Association and the WI 4-H 

Horse Association for their financial support; along with 

our parents and coaches for their help and support.  

 

Sincerely,  

Jess D., Sydni L., Anna P., Grace T., and Taylor W. 

https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
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4-H Motto 

To Make the Best Better 

4-H’ers take part in Pheasant Hunt Experience 
On December 4th a small group of 4-H members participated in 

the novice pheasant hunt sponsored by Pheasants Forever and 

held at Pheasants at Large.  

To start off the day, there was a brief review of the hunter safety 

course. After, the group moved to the trap range and watched a 

demonstration of what a pointing dog and a flushing dog looks 

like. While the demonstration was going on, one of the instructors 

explained what each dog was doing. Once the demonstrations 

finished, each participant had five clays thrown with the gun in the ready position (the gun is on the shoulder) and five 

rounds thrown with the gun in the two hand carry position (the gun is lower and in front with two hands holding it).  

Then in small groups, people were taken to the tall grass to walk through and hopefully flush a pheasant. The majority 

of the 4-H members that attended were able to get at least one pheasant.  

It was a great learning experience and is recommended to anyone who is interested. The event was open to every novice 

pheasant hunter, not just to 4-H members or youth.  

- Submitted by Anna P., Jay Road 4-H member 

Check out the event photos on Facebook 

Reminder—Tap into It! 
A reminder to please tell us about your story!  We want to 

hear Ozaukee County 4-H’ers stories… How has 4-H 

Youth Development and UW-Extension impacted your 

life? 

It’s easy—simply log into the website to share: https://

uwcx.org/ or simply scan the QR code below! 

Stories shared at uwex.org will help UW-Extension 

communicate positive impacts with the people who need 

to know about them, including legislators, county boards, 

and other important Wisconsin decision-makers.  Help us 

tell our store by sharing how you #TapIntoUWCX! 

2016 Fruit/Nut Sale Recap 
Barb, Kevin and Brenda would like to extend a HUGE 

THANK YOU to all who participated and helped in any 

way with this year’s Fall Fruit/Nut Sale.  It was another 

success.  As most of you know, we changed venues and 

worked with the Florida Farm Bureau Grove this year 

after working with Indian River Groves for more than 30 

years.   Our numbers were down slightly selling 468 cases 

of fruit, compared to 597 last year.  This year we added an 

option to offer a variety of nut gift packs.  We sold 260 

nut gift packs.  We have not yet received the final invoice 

from the Grove, but estimated profit is $3,900.00.  This 

amount will be split 50/50 and your club should receive 

their individual amounts soon. We will release final 

numbers once complete.  We did see some spoilage with 

the navels and it was reported to the Grove.  We always 

take that chance and always encourage clubs to order 

additional fruit for this reason.  We have not had any 

reports back as to any other issues and hope that you 

were all pleased with this year’s fruit.   

A HUGE THANK YOU to Deanna Rychtik, Joe Roden, 

Donny Mueller, Jeff & Jamie Smith, Jan Dommer, the 

Penkwitz’s and the Gierach’s.  The truck came in at 

12:30pm,  it was unloaded and sorted by 1:45pm.  GREAT 

JOB!!!!  THANK YOU!!!! 

-Submitted by Barb Batzko, Brenda Mueller & Kevin 

Gierach, Fruit Sale Chairpersons 

https://www.facebook.com/OzaukeeCounty4H
https://goo.gl/vXzo7R
https://uwcx.org/
https://uwcx.org/
https://uwcx.org/
https://uwcx.org/
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4-H Motto 

To Make the Be st Better 

Foundation Bowl-A-Thon! 
Mark your calendars for the 2017 annual Foundation Bowl-A-Thon. 

When: Sunday, January 29, 2017 

Where: Circle B Recreation Center 

Who: All 4-H’ers! 

Registration open now through January 22nd! 

Use Sign Up Genius to sign up for your time and lane: http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/4090f4aaaae29a46-2017 

 

Plan to come and support the mission of the Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation!  Plus it’s a rollin’ good time! 

The Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation was established in 1982 to help fund education and leadership opportunities for   

4-H youth and adult programs. Since its inception the 4-H Foundation has provided financial support for: 

CONTINUING EDUCATION: Annual scholarships for high school seniors 

LEARNING EXPERIENCES: Sponsorship of state, national, and international educational experiences 

LIFE SKILLS OPPORTUNITIES: Camp counseling opportunities as well as regional workshops and conferences 

RECOGNITION: of outstanding youth through the 4-H programs highest award, the “Key Award” 

 

More information, including Pledge Sheet and registration info are available under Countywide Activities section of the 

Forms page of the website. 

 

Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation Scholarship Opportunity 
The Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation will make several scholarships available for active Ozaukee County 4-H members 

who are in their 2017 high school graduating senior class, or one year past high school, with at least five years of 4-H 

club membership. Applicants must have fulfilled all 4-H achievement requirements in that year. Once an applicant is 

awarded a scholarship, they are not eligible to re-apply. Accredited technical and college degree programs are 

acceptable for application.  

Reminder:  No application materials will be accepted at the 4-H office. Mailing options, along with the updated 2017 

application will be available on the 4-H Forms page or the Foundation page of the 4-H website in January.  

Please keep an eye out for details. 

 

Wisconsin 4-H Foundation Scholarship Opportunity 
The Wisconsin 4-H Foundation will award more than $10,000 in scholarships to outstanding Wisconsin students 

pursuing higher education in 2017.  

Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships are awarded to students, based on demonstrated personal growth, development 

and leadership, academic performance and future educational goals. 

To be eligible for Wisconsin 4-H Foundation scholarships, students must have been a 4-H member for at least one year, 

have a grade point average of at least 2.5 on a 4.0 scale, and be enrolled or planning to enroll at a university, college or 

technical school during the 2017-2018 academic school year. 

To be considered for financial support, applications must be received via email by the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation on or 

before March 15, 2017. Please  see the Wisconsin 4-H Foundation page for more information and application forms. 

Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation News 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090f4aaaae29a46-2017
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090f4aaaae29a46-2017
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-forms/
http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-foundation/
http://wis4hfoundation.org/scholarships/
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Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation News (cont.) 

121 W. Main St., Port Washington, WI 53074-0994  P: 262.284.8288 F: 262.284.8100 

An EEO/AA employer, University of Wisconsin-Extension provides equal opportunities in employment and programming, including Title IX and ADA requirements. Please 

make requests for reasonable accommodation to ensure equal access to educational programs as early as possible preceding the scheduled program, service or activity. 

Foundation Piggy Bank News... 
Pig racing makes a return this year to the Fair!   

A reminder to feed your family pig for the Fair, or any bank!! 

More prizes this year…many families can win fantastic prizes! 

More details and information in upcoming Harbinger newsletters. 

Thank you for your continued support of 

Ozaukee County 4-H activities and the 

Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation!  To 

contribute, checks may be made payable to 

the Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation and 

sent to:  

 Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation 

 PO Box 176 

 Cedarburg, WI 53012-0176 

Giving to 4-H Foundation 

Reminder that the online 4-H Calendar is the best way to 

stay on top the many countywide activities going on 

through out the 4-H year.   

Bookmark it here! 

To submit county or state 4-H events, please email event 

information to Claudia or Kathy at the UW-Extension 

office.   

Fairgrounds reservations must be made through the 

Marketing Coordinator, Mary Sheffield, 262-366-4736 or 

msheffield@co.ozaukee.wi.us. 

Next Harbinger will be published March 1st.  

Information must be submitted by February 15, 2017 to 

be included. 

Calendar & Harbinger News... 

The 2017 Ozaukee County 4-H Foundation Directors are:  

 Peggy Schoessow 

 Joe Griffin, Jr. 

 Mary Clausing 

 Karen Kroening 

 Michael Tushman 

 Kay Buelke-Schroeder 

 Tim Kohlwey 

 Debra Newell 

 Eileen O’Mahar 

Youth Directors are  

 Ethan P. –Town & Country 4-H Club  

 Sarah R. – Lindenwood 4-H Club 

The  Leaders Assn.  Liaison is  

 Sheri Hoerchner 

Co-Coordinators are 

 Marcia Nosko 

 Sue Meiller 

2017 Foundation Members 

Congratulations goes out to Kay Buelke-

Schroeder for being elected into the 

Wisconsin 4-H Hall of Fame in November 

during the annual Fall Forum event. 

The Wisconsin 4-H Hall of Fame was 

established to recognize 4-H volunteers, 

financial supporters, staff and pioneers who 

made major contributions to 4-H at the local, state and 

national levels.   

Congratulations! 

http://ozaukee.uwex.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-calendar-3/
mailto:cbreitengross@co.ozaukee.wi.us
mailto:kathy.butler@ces.uwex.edu
mailto:msheffield@co.ozaukee.wi.us

